
League of Women Voters of Winchester -  

Minutes: September 2, 2014

In attendance: Rosemary Pye (host),Nancy Schrock (facilitator), Juanita Zerda (secretary), Jean Herbert, Leslie Kennedy, Marilyn Mullane, Vicky Coccoluto, Susan Woodward and Jo-Ann Michalak (for part of the meeting). 

1. The Steering Committee (SC) approved the minutes for the following meetings and Nancy will post on our website: 

July 8, 2014


July 11, 2014


July 23, 2014

2. Juanita presented the Treasurer’s Report, which was accepted by the SC with the following changes: replace “proposed budget 2015” by “accepted budget 2015” on the second column and replace “postcards” by “sale of stationary” on NOTES column. 

3. Leslie presented the Membership Report:

· Leslie continues working on learning to manage the WildAppricot database with the hopes of consolidating all membership data into 1 single database and reconciling the data that we have for members versus contacts. 
· We have 24 members who signed-up online; 67 total 
4.  Marilyn presented the draft of Membership Renewal Letter. The SC contributed changes to the letter, which will be mailed mid-October. Leslie will provide the SC with member labels. The SC will send the Membership Renewal Letter with a personal note reminding members of the membership challenge and direct appeal. 80 Letters will be printed. 

5. Jean presented the Town Meeting Members Letter to be mailed before the first Town Meeting scheduled for Nov. 6. The SC approved the letter. However, Jean was asked to cost-out what it would entail to send the letter WITH a membership brochure. A decision about the mailing will occur at the next SC meeting. 

6. Jean presented the Dear Neighbor Letter. The letter was approved by the SC and will be mailed with a membership brochure included. 

7. Jo-Ann joined the SC meeting to discuss various Voter Services items:    

· The SC voted Marilyn Mullane to serve as Voter Services Chair
· The SC held a discussion about convenience, feasibility and impact of different venues and modalities for the upcoming candidates debate (November general election). The SC decided to hold 3 separate programs on one single occasion with 10 minute breaks in between to cover the 2 Senate and 1 House races.  Nancy, Juanita, Vicky, Susan and Leslie will form a subcommittee to work with Jo-Ann, our lead, on this event. 
· Marilyn is organizing the Ride to the Polls. SC members volunteered to be on the list and Leslie will send a membership blast to solicit participation.
· Marilyn provided an update on high school voter registration programs in Winchester and Stoneham. Both events are well organized and almost fully staffed. 
8. Communications Committee:

· Susan will join Leslie, Nancy and Jo-Ann on the Communications Committee. 
· Susan will be granted WildAppricot administrative access.
· 
· Nancy and Leslie have been working on developing interim operations for Leagues Online presence and communication. Among the items discussed, the SC has reiterated that email blasts will only contain directly related League subjects. We will not use e-blasts to advertize other organization’s events at this time.  A policy on non-League materials was tabled.  It was noted that Maryann often used Facebook for non-League related materials.  For now, Leslie will handle the blasts and Nancy will work posters provided content provided by the assigned SC lead.
· Nancy has been adding League events to the Town calendar.
· The SC will continue trying to recruit a replacement for Maryann.
9. Jean handed-out update containing the schedule and information to have available at the Farmers Market September 6th event.  

10. Jean also handed-out update about the Marian Walsh and RUN September 14th event. The Community Room at the Winchester Savings Bank has been reserved. Bookends ordered books and several have already been sold. Publicity is up around town. The SC provided additional ideas about organizations to send an electronic note about the event.  Five of the seven SC members assigned personal follow-up inviting Town Day and Annual Meeting attendees to our fall kickoff Run completed this action item.
11. Hot topics

· October: Given that there is a great chance that voting on Town Center zoning changes will not make it to the next Town Meeting warrant, the SC has decided to hold-off on plans to have an October Hot Topic event around this subject. 
· January: Planning for Campaign Finance Reform hot topic event was tabled.  Jean to report at the October meeting.
· March: Planning for the Violence against Women hot topic event will commence soon once a SC lead has been identified. 
12. Tuesday Discussions
· October 28: Ballot questions.  Marilyn, Rosemary and Vicky have been preparing for the first Tuesday Topic event.  Senator Pat Jehlen is confirmed and we are awaiting the name and title of the Massachusetts Retailers Association representative who will debate the earned sick leave question.  The subgroup will convene on October 24 for a dry run as they will be presenting the League positions on gas tax indexing, casinos, and the bottle bill.  Publicity for this event is underway.
· December: Juanita and Jean volunteered to plan and lead the “Meet our new state reps and senators” Tuesday discussion event, which tentatively scheduled for Tuesday December 2. 
· February: Town employee health insurance option – planning to start soon. 
13. Nancy and Gloria are well underway with the planning for the Moveable Feast, which will occur the first Friday in December. D’Agostinos’ has been secured for the catering and the event will take place at Town Hall. 

14. Spring Book Read was deferred.  Leslie to report at an upcoming meeting.
15. Calendar:

· September 6: Farmers Market
· September 9: State Primary
· September 19: MIT Anti-Corruption Symposium, Citizens Rising, 6 - 9 PM
· October 6: Scharfman Grant Application deadline
· October 15: Last day to register to vote
· October 28: Tuesday Topic
· November 4: State General Election
· November 7: New England Women’s Policy Conference, U Mass Boston, 10 AM - 5 PM (Theme- Economic Security)
· May 15 - 16: LWVMA Convention
16. Deferred Topics

a. Membership Challenge (Marilyn to report at the November meeting)

b. Next Door Theater League Night (Marilyn to report at the November meeting)

c. Conversion to Quicken

d. Sponsors 

e. Maryann Outreach Ideas

f. Observer Corps

g. Tab 8 (Policies and General Information)

h. By-Law Changes (see July 8 Meeting Minutes)

i. Civic Award Ceremony and Annual Meeting (two events or one?)

j. LWVW Online Purchasing


